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E Touro JImes

1988 . . - WEEK OF apriL 18, 1988

If you would like to have an announcement or message included in The
Touro Times, please submit the information to Toby Markowitz in Room 125
by noon on Wednesday of each week.

EVENTS OF THE WEEK

Monday, April 18, 1988 Marino Bar Review Information Session
"How To Prepare For the Bar"
1:00 - 2:00 pm in Room B3
5:00 - 6:00 pm in Room B5

Wednesday, April 20, 1988 Faculty Meeting
b 3:00 pm in the Faculty Library

Wednesday, April 20, 1988 First Year Students' Meeting
1:00 pm in Room B3
See details below.

Monday, April 25, 1988 Last Day of Classes

Monday, May 2 - Friday Mayl3th Final Exams
Good Luck!

Sunday, June 5, 1988 Commencement Exercises :
- Fine Arts Center
Stony Brook University
1:00 pm

CLINICAL PROGRAMS INFORMATION UPDATE‘

1. A meeting will be held with Professor Perry Reich with all students
enrolled in the Judicial Clerkship Clinic for Summer 1988. The meeting will

take place on Wednesday, April 20, 1988 at 5:00 pm in the Auditorium
classroom.

2. Notice to All Students Intending to Register for a Clinical Course for
Fall 1988:

If you are making an application to any of the four clinical courses
offered in the Fall, 1988 Semester, please register for the clinic of your
first choice by your regular registration deadline. Any student who is not
offered a place in her/his first choice clinic will be permitted to drop/add
without penalty. 4

The course schedule for the Mental Disability Law Clinic and the Social
Security Law Clinic have been changed. The schedule will be as follows:

Tuesday, 3:00 - 3:55

Mental Disability Law Clinic

Social Security Disability Law Clinic

‘Tuesday, 4:00 - 6:00 pm
Law and Psychiatry Seminar
Government Benefit Programs Seminar

FIRST-YEAR STUDENTS' MEETING

Oon Wednesday, April 20, 1988 at 1:00 pm in Room B-3, the newly elected
SBA representatives would like to discuss any concerns and thoughts you may
have as we enter our Second year. This is an opportunity to voice your
opinions, so please don't miss it!

PUBLIC INTEREST LAW ORGANIZATION OF TOURO (PILOT)

PILOT is pleased to announce another fund-raising raffle to establish a
public interest law fellowship for Touro Law Center students. The M.J.K.
Bookstore at Touro has graciously donated a Touro T-Shirt for this raffle.
Tickets will be sold by PILOT members for $1. The winner will be announced
on April 25th and need not be present.

PILOT would like to thank the students and faculty who purchased tickets
for our last raffle for the Dinner Dance. Thanks go to the SBA for their
donation of the two tickets. Also, special thanks go to the students,
faculty and staff who attended our "Homeless Forum" which received media
attention from News 12, The suffolk Lawyer and suffolk Life.

The PILOT Food-Drop will continue accepting food donations until April 25th.
Collected food will be donated to the Helping Hand Mission and The Interfaith
Nutrition Network. Many thanks to students, (especially, the Evening division),
faculty and staff who have generously donated unperishable food.

P.S. Don't forget to vote in the New York Primary on Tuesday, April 19th.



ATTENTION: ALL TOURO EMPLOYEES WHO LIVE IN SCHOOL DISTRICT #3

= There will be a meeting on Tuesday, April 19th at 10:30:am in the Faculty
Library to discuss the proposition on the May 4th ballot which provides for
the purchase of the piece of land on Woodhull Road across from the Law Center.
PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND THIS IMPORTANT MEETING. ;

A PANEL DISCUSSION: CABLE TELEVISION LAW: PRACTITIONERS' PERSPECTIVES

A panel discussion on Cable Television Law will take place on Thursday,
April 21, 1988 from 4:30 - 6:30 in the Auditorium. The panelists will be:
Jerome Kern of Shea & Gould; Robert Lemle, Senior Vice President and General
Counsel, Cablevision Systems Corporation; and Professor Michael Botein, New

" York Law School. The Moderator will be Professor David Rice, Touro Law Center.
All students and professors are invited to attend.

PLACEMENT OFFICE NEWS

_ Two summer judicial internships are available with Nassau Supreme Court.
Details are available in the Placement Office. The deadline is April 29, 1988.

Sign up IMMEDIATELY for interviews with the Suffolk County Attorney's
on April 20th. ™ This is directed at all those students who submitted resumes
to the Placement Office.

TEACHER EVALUATIONS

If you were not present when evaluations were done in a particular class,

you may pick up an Evaluation Sheet in Room 117 and return it to Linda Baurle
when it is completed.

ILLEGAL PARKING: A REMINDER

A parking sticker will be placed on your car if you are parked in a
NO PARKING area and your license plate number will be recorded. Any person who

continues to park illegally, will have his/her car towed. Don't let this
happen to you!

THE LONG ISLAND LIBRARY RESOURCES COUNCIL PROGRAM AT TOURO

The Long Island Library Resources Council and its Interlibrary Loan
Committee are hosting a program entitled "Deregulation of ILL: Impact on
Lending Patterns" on Friday, April 29, 1988 at the Touro Law Library.

The meeting will take place from 9:30 am to 12:30 pm. For further information,
please call Dina M. Reilly at (516) 632-6652.

COURSE EVALUATIONS

Student course evaluations continue to be available at the Library
Reference Desk. £

T,

INDEPENDENT RESEARCH

Students enrolled in Independent Research are responsible for turning in
their papers on a date that will enable the supervising faculty member to submit
a grade at a time consistent with the Office of Records final exam grade
submission schedule. If you have any questions, please see Dean Cohen.

SUMMER RESEARCH ASSISTANT OPPORTUNITIES

! All students interested in working as a faculty summer research assistant
this summer should fill out an application in Dean Cohen's office immediately.

(FINAL NOTICE) NATHAN BURKAN MEMORIAL WRITING COMPETITION

The Nathan Burkan Memorial Writing Competition, sponsored by the American
Society of Composers, Authors and Publishers, aims to increase the interest of
students 'in the Law of Copyright and to improve legal writing. A $500 and a
$200 prize will be awarded to Touro Law Center students who prepare the best
two papers on any phase of Copyright Law. Papers must be submitted to Dean
Cohen's office by Monday, April 22, 1988. For more information, see the Main
Bulletin Board. If you have any questions, please see Dean Cohen.

GUEST SPEAKER: BERT BLITZ, Esg., PRESIDENT, TRIAL LAWYERS' ASSOCIATION

On Wednesday, April 20, 1988 at 5:30 pm, Bert Blitz, Esqg., President of
the New York State Trial Lawyers' Association will speak on "Your Future As A
Trial Lawyer." The lecture will take place in Professor Kunken's Trial Practice
.class in Room 203. All interested students are invited to attend. If you have
any questions, please see Dean Cohen.

INTERMATIONAL HUMAMNITARIALN LA

New York University will present an International Humanitarian Law Summer
Seminar, organized. in association with the International Committee of the Red
Cross and the American Red Cross, from July 25 to July 31, 1988. For an
application and more information, please see Dean Cohen.
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